Councillor Barry Responded on 20" March 2024.

Dear Sarah

I am happy to confirm my acceptance of this street naming decision.

“I confirm that I am making the following executive decision:-

To formally name the new road under construction at the development site — Jaywick Lane, Clacton on Sea, Essex.
“Omar Avenue”

Omar Avenue (Reason). The developers would very much like the name OMAR AVENUE because they have a close relationship with Omar who are the country's leading Park Home manufacturers and they only purchase their
Park Homes for their developments because of their build quality and design skills. There will be a long-standing link with the residential park consisting of entirely OMAR manufactured Park Homes.

| understand that a consultation with the relevant Ward Members that serve the West Clacton and Jaywick Sands Ward has taken place, and all members are in agreement”.
Kind Regards

Cllr Mick Barry

Portfolio Holder - Leisure & Public Realm
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